Stanhope Board of Health
April 13, 2022
Pledge of Allegiance

Vice President T. Romano called the meeting of the Board of Health to order at 7:00 p.m. Qpen Public
Meeting Act 1030 statement was read as required by law.

Members present: P. Zeliff-Murphy, R. Maio, T. Romano, and M. McNeilly
Absent: J. Savino

Tom Romano expressed the loss that he and the Board members feel as we recalled what a special person Janett Gibbons
was. He stated his first exposure to public service was with her and the Board of Health. She was a great teacher. She
had a wonderful style, great sense of humor, she listened, she participated, and she taught us well.

For our friend we observed a moment of silence.

Citizens to be Heard
Seeing no one from the public wishing to speak, Vice President T. Romano closed the public portion of the meeting.

March meeting was cancelled due to weather.
Minutes of February 9, 2022 meeting were accepted on a motion by R. MaioP. Zeliff-Murphy seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy.
Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.
Reports
Sanitarian:
Activity report received. Copies of reports placed on file.
Reviewed reports
Stanhope Schools- Upon inspection it was confirmed that they did not have any of the recalled milk.
Bell's Mansion- Inspected and was fine
Crunch - tanning license expended to April 30, 2022.

Animal Control Officer:
Sent email about not receiving a report or a bill to Hopatcong and haven't heard back. Sent email to town Administrator
informing him of situation. Administrator sent email to Hopatcong.

Secretary:
Resident called about feral cats. Provided him with ACO contact information. Informed him that there might be a fee.

Motion by P. Zeliff-Murphy seconded by R. Maio accept reports. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.

Correspondence

2-14-22 NIDEP Re: Suspected Hazardous Substance Discharge - 21 Hickory Dr.

2-18-22 NJDEP Re: Suspected Hazardous Substance Discharge - 101 86 Dell Place

2-22-22 NJIDEP Re: Suspected Hazardous Substance Discharge - 27 Elm St
NILBHA Re: Membership

Reviewed correspondence.
Motion by R. Maio and seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy to accept correspondence. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those

present.
0ld Business
Rabies Clinic: T. Romano will not be able to attend the clinic. Diana Kuncken and Jeanne Schwartz will be helping out.

T. Romano reported that he checked with the Clerk and we don't have to reorganize. He requested that Janett Gibbons
remand as President for the rest of the year.
All members were in agreement.

: . Bilis . R cC £y
Netcong Village Florist Floral Arrangement for Janett Gibbons ~ $75.00 - WH/E
|

Motion by R. Maio and seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy to pay the bill. MAY »
Roll call vote: P. Zeliff-Murphy- yes, R. Maio- yes, T. Romano- yes, and M. McNeilly -yes.
Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present. gTANL;



Citizens to be Heard _ . ‘
Seeing no one from the public wishing to speak, Vice President Romano closed the public portion of the meeting.

Since there was no further business to transact, the members voted to adjourn 7:25 p.m.
Motion by R. Maio seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.

Respectfully submitted,

Monique McNeilly, Board of Health Secretary



